

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education region viii - Eastern visayas

March 4, 2022

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

No.

178

, s 2022

DISSEMINATION OF THE DEPED MEMORANDUM OUCOS-PS-2022-024 ON SUMMARY OF REGIONAL REPORT OF THE PILOT IMPLEMENTATION OF LIMITED F2F CLASS ENDLINE SURVEYS

To: Scho

Schools Division Superintendents

Regional Office Division Chiefs

Public Schools District Supervisors

Private School Heads

All Others Concerned

- Attached is a DepEd Memo from the office of Roger B. Masapol, Director IV, Planning Service dated February 15, 2022 entitled SUMMARY OF REGIONAL REPORT OF THE PILOT IMPLEMENTATION OF LIMITED F2F CLASS ENDLINE SURVEYS for information and guidance of all concerned.
- 2. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

EVELYN R. FETALVERO, CESO IV

Regional Director

Enclosure:

DepEd Memorandum

Reference:

None

To be indicated in the **Perpetual Index** under the following subjects:

MONITORING

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION REGIONAL OFFICE NO. VIII

POLICY

QAD-GLA



DepEd RO8 ATA-F22 (CY2018-v03-r00)

Page 1 of 1





Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

0 3 MAR 2022 5:05

7

5527

MEMORANDUM OUCOS-PS-2022-024

FOR

REGIONAL DIRECTORS

Regions I, II, III, IV-A, V, VI, VII, VIII, IX, X, XI, XII, XIII, CAR, NCR

FROM

ROGER B. MASAPOL

Director IV, Planning Service

SUBJECT

Summary of Regional Report of the Pilot Implementation of

Limited F2F Class Endline Surveys

DATE

15 February 2022

As part of the assessment of the pilot implementation of the limited face-to-face (F2F) classes last November to December 2021, the Department of Education has conducted an endline survey for learners, teachers, school heads, parents, and community members from the 284 participating public and private schools. The survey gathered critical information on the status and benefits of the implementation of health and safety protocols, blended learning approach, and school-community coordination. Furthermore, results from this survey provided key insights to determine possible necessary adjustments for the expansion of implementation and the subsequent transition to the new normal.

To provide additional information and support to the regions in their preparation for the expansion of the limited F2F classes, the Planning Service is sharing the **Regional Reports of the Endline Survey.** The reports per region contain results from different respondents such as learners, parents, teachers, school heads and community members on the implementation of health and safety protocols and the blending learning modality. Each regional report is summarized and presented in a protected sheet and can be accessed through this link: https://bit.ly/RegionalF2FEndlineResults.

For questions and clarifications related to these reports, kindly send an email to Planning Service - Policy Research and Development Division at ps.prd@deped.gov.ph.

For reference and information.

Noted by:

ATTY. NEPOMUCENO A. MALALUAN

Undersecretary and Chief of Staff